
MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

AB 939 Local Task Force Meeting

Wednesday, January 2, 2008
Suite 200-A Conference Room

65 Mitchell Blvd., San Rafael

MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Tom Gaffney, Ross Valley Cities
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

Greg Christie, Bay Cities Refuse
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff

Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD
Jeff Rawles, JPA Staff

Patricia Garbarino, Marin Sanitary


Loretta Figueroa, Almonte Sanitary District
OTHERS PRESENT
Kim Huff, Southern Marin Cities
Tamara Hull, Sustainable San Rafael


Bruce Baum, Green Coalition

MEMBERS ABSENT
Marilyn McConnell, Public
Terry Cosgrove, San Rafael
David Haskell, Public
Ramin Khany, Redwood Landfill
Judy Schriebman, Las Gallinas San Dist.

Matt McCarron, Novato
Fred Grange, Grange Debris Box

Tania Levy, Unincorporated Area
Jim Iavarone, Mill Valley Refuse                                                                                       

Dave Della Zappa, Mill Valley Refuse

1. Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 9:00 AM.  

2. Approval of JPA Local Task Force Meeting Minutes from December 5, 2007.  Tom Gaffney requested correction to minutes.  M/s, Gaffney, Garbarino to approve the December 5, 2007 meeting minutes.  Motion approved unanimously.

3. Open Time for Public Comment.  David Haskell stated that the JPA passed a Zero Waste Resolution 14 months ago, and the public has seen no action taken on developing an RFI or appointing new LTF Members.

4. Subcommittee Development.  LTF members discussed that there would be three subcommittees, Construction and Demolition, Progressive Can Rates, and Foodwaste Composting.  Task Force members discussed the need for the groups to prioritize work needed to be done, signing up tasks and bringing a report back to the meetings.  An email would be sent out to members not present allowing them to pick a subcommittee and develop an email list serve for all staff, members and public.
5. Progressive Can Rates. Loretta Figueroa reported on Almonte District’s rate structure and on a Seattle rate structure study.  The Task Force members discussed the report and on how many bins are given for green waste, recycling and garbage and if progressive can rates are truly the effective way to cut down waste.
6. Construction and Demolition Materials.  Staff reported on C & D materials and the problem with enforcement ordinances within the County.  Staff also reported on a C&D guide being developed using CIWMB grant funds.  
7. Foodwaste Composting. Staff reported on gathering data from various sites and companies and finding who would be able to accept Marin’s foodwaste.  Redwood Landfill is looking to expand and Marin Sanitary Service is looking toward food waste composting.
8.   Adjourn.  Next meeting is February 6 at 10:30am in 65 Mitchell Blvd.
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